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BLOORBEAT 
The Newsletter of 

Minister’s Message 

 

As I write this new message for a new Bloorbeat in the beginning days of a new year, I’m 

aware that we’re concentrating on the first chapter of Mark’s Gospel in the lectionary 

readings for worship.  Mark was the first Gospel to be written, about 35 years after Jesus’ 

death, and the beginning of this first written witness to the story of Jesus is crucial to 

understanding what Jesus was born for, lives for, stands for, even foreshadowing what he 

dies for.  Images, teachings, and even stories of encountering Jesus in this first chapter will 

be repeated later, reminding us of what he summons us to as his followers.. 

 

Learning to read or listen to Mark’s account of the good news is like trailing an always 

moving spiral, leading us further down and further into our relationship with Jesus and with 

all the others who are connected to him.  This is where we begin to be disciples, where we 

turn our lives around, away from empire and toward God.  This is where we leave all other 

ultimate loyalties – our families, livelihoods, lifestyles, ways of relating – behind.  This is 

also where we stay right where we are: with Jesus in the kingdom of God.  Nothing is the 

same, though all is as it was before; similar to, though also quite different from, in both 

intensity and scope, our realization upon waking up on new year’s day. 

 

There is a story I just read, in a wonderful commentary on this Gospel called On Your Mark, 

by Megan McKenna, that calls us again, in the first few days of 2015, to what Jesus has 

begun in us.  It’s a rather lengthy story, but worth the read. “Once upon a time there was a 

young child who learned early on that he had a marvelous talent.  He could see all manner 

of things, creatures, people, faces in stones, rocks and boulders.  He started small, working 

with pebbles that he chipped away at, uncovering tiny insects, turtles, and other small 

animals.  Then he moved to larger stones, seeing in them small horses, tigers, foxes, birds, 

fish, and sometimes men and women.  Next he was fascinated to start seeing children 

playing, old men smoking their pipes, faces of the great and lowly.  As he grew older he 

grew better, both at seeing what was hidden in stone and at releasing them with his carving 

and sculpting.  

 

“He grew to be famous.  He was paid handsomely to reproduce the faces and poses of the 

rich and powerful.  He carved monuments and made statues of politicians, celebrities, great 

men and women. 

 

Continued on page 4 
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WORSHIP SERVICES IN THE WEEKS AHEAD 
 

Worship Schedule 

 

Jan. 18 Week of Prayer for Christian Unity Begins / Communion 

 25 Week of Prayer for Christian Unity Ends – Pulpit Exchange 

 

Feb   1 4th Sunday after Epiphany 

   8 5th Sunday after Epiphany 

 15 Transfiguration Sunday / Communion 

 18 Ash Wednesday  4:30 pm 

 22 Lent 1 /Scout Sunday 

 

March   1 Lent 2 / Congregational Annual Meeting 

   8 Lent 3 / Anniversary Sunday 

 15 Lent 4 

 22 Lent 5 

 29 Palm / Passion Sunday / Communion 
   

 

All Services at 10:30 am  except as shown 
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Stewardship Spot 

“Stewardship is everything I do after I say ‘I 

believe’.” 

Singing a January Gospel Song? 

The time right after Christmas can be a hard 

season for we, like myself, who will admit to being 

sentimental Christmas softies!  The celebrations 

with family and friends have ended, and the 

reality of a cold, harsh winter has set in – and 

we’ve likely already broken any new year’s 

resolutions we’d made for ourselves! 

In the church year, the Season after Epiphany, 

the twelfth and last day of the full Christmas 

season celebrated on January 6th, covers a 

number of weeks until Ash Wednesday and the 

start of Lent, itself perceived by most as a season 

of gloomy confession when we wallow in guilty 

self-examination for 40 days, until going even 

more deeply into excruciating and, some would 

say, even morbid reflection on the cross of Christ 

during Holy Week.  

But before all that, we have the Season after 

Epiphany, the alternative name for which, used by 

many traditions, is Ordinary Time – and how 

ordinary, or humdrum, it is, given the weather, 

our weary post-Christmas hearts and cash flow, 

and the inescapable feeling that we’re in the 

valley of despair if not death. 

Even so, the glow of December’s warmth from the 

candlelights of Christmas Eve, and the lingering 

sense of something sacred, mysterious and even 

magical having happened again, among us all if 

not inside each of us, remains.  January is the 

perfect time to ponder the impact that God’s 

coming to be embodied in the flesh of Jesus has 

on us, and on the world, since we’re suddenly 

thrust into same earthly circumstance, away from 

the hustle and bustle of shopping and spending, 

as most of the suffering people in the world, 

shivering in the cold – and even hearing about the 

death of a few helpless, homeless, unsheltered 

ones on Toronto’s streets this year.  Our 

shepherding of this strange story, our stewardship 

of this gospel of God’s wondrous incarnation, is 

called for by the Spirit in this season, as we 

reconsider the mission and ministry of the church 

in light of this good news. 

Let me shed a little more light on this sentiment 

to close this column by sharing a brief poetic 

reflection from Ann Weems.  In a piece called 

January’s Song, she writes: 

There is a rumor on the streets 

that Christmas is over. 

Lights and ornaments are packed away, 

trees dragged to the curb, 

people back to business as usual. 

We’re no longer in the party mood; 

the humbugging is back in vogue. 

This is January.  … 

How can Christmas be over?! 

The Child is just newborn, 

the song of Peace and Goodwill 

Still ring in our ears. 

The shepherds and sages till kneel 

to this One who is born to us … 

just born to us! 

How can Christmas be over?? 

The story of the gospel is just beginning. 

We who saw the Star 

now live in its Light. 

We who saw and heard 

now believe. 

Christmas is not over. 

We’re just beginning  

to follow this One 

who calls us now to 

live in the Light of Love. 

Christmas is not over. 

It’s just beginning 

and this is January’s song!! 

 

Brian 

 

Consider a Planned Gift to Bloordale 

United Church 
 

The Sunday offering is only one way in which 

faithful Christians express their stewardship.  

 

Consider including the future work of Christ in 

your estate planning. Remember Bloordale’s 

Planned Gift Fund. 
 

A message from your Planned Gift Fund 

Committee 

Plan to Attend our Annual General Meeting  

Sunday March 1, 2015, after the worship service 

To: 

 Review our past year 

 Review our 2014 financials 

 Vote on 2015 budget 

 Elect new council and committees 

 Discuss our future directions 

Lunch will be provided. 



 4  

 

Continued from page 1 

 “But in all those years, he tendered a dream of 

his own.  He was a devout Buddhist and wanted 

to find a stone, no matter its size, that contained 

a hidden Buddha.  He wanted to release Buddha 

and carve it so that it would be likelike.  He 

wanted to reveal the compassion and mercy, the 

strength and wisdom of the Buddha so clearly that 

people who saw the statue would sense that they 

had actually met the Buddha!  So he spent all his 

spare time looking for the stone that bound the 

Buddha, referring to it as his Buddha block. 

 

“He searched everywhere in his homeland of 

Japan, but found nothing.  He heard of a quarry of 

granite in New Hampshire, and had rocks shipped 

to him at great expense, but found nothing in 

them.  He had marble quarried from Italy and still 

saw nothing.  He spent years pouring over 

thousands of stones, looking for the block that 

would release Buddha, but found nothing.  As he 

grew older he worried that if he didn’t find the 

Buddha block soon, he would no longer have the 

energy and strength needed to release the 

Buddha’s countenance and form to the world. 

 

“Finally, one day he remembered the old priest 

who had lived in the monastery just down the 

road from where he lived and how, when he went 

to talk with him, he always seemed to have an 

answer.  The carver wondered if he was still there 

after all these years, so he walked down the road 

to the monastery, and noticed right away that it 

was in a state of disrepair.  Even so, he went in, 

and there, in the temple, sitting quietly, was the 

old man.  The carver was welcomed, and over tea 

told the old priest of his dream and how for so 

long he had sought the right stone to release the 

Buddha.  He also told of how close he was to 

despair that he would ever find it.  Did the priest 

have any ideas on where to look, or what he could 

do next? 

 

“They sat in silence for a while, and then the 

priest’s face brightened.  ‘Yes,’ he said, ‘I think I 

know exactly where you can find the stone you 

are looking for!’  The sculptor was a little 

skeptical, after all his years of searching, but he 

trusted the old priest, so listened attentively.  

‘Remember,’ the priest said, ‘there is an old 

garden at the back of the monastery.  It has 

stones scattered about, some from the walls that 

once surrounded this place, but others discarded 

and unused by the builders over the years.  Some 

are huge, ancient pieces of granite, and others are 

much smaller.  Some blocks are already cut, and 

some quite weathered.  I’m sure you can find the 

stone you are looking for there.’ 

 

“The sculptor was delighted, rose to his feet, 

bowed to the old man, and then scurried to the 

back of the monastery, easily finding the garden, 

which was exactly as the priest had described.  

The stones were different, and magnificent, and 

he thought to himself he would surely find it here.  

He started to touch the stones, eyeing their 

shape, size, and density, looking for cracks, and 

for that one that would call out to him. 

 

“Then he noticed an old well, fashioned of great 

stones.  It stood round and high, reaching up to 

his chest.  He went and looked closely at them, 

then felt the stones, and as he leaned over to see 

what they looked like on the other side, inside the 

well, he was startled to find his reflection, in the 

fresh clear water a few feet down.  He paused, 

and looked more closely again, thinking about 

how he had gotten older and how he had 

changed, and then he was startled again by a 

hand on his shoulder.   

 

It was the old priest who had followed him down 

to the garden.  The priest’s words hit him like a 

hammer, or like a stone, as he gestured toward 

the carver’s face in the water and applied more 

pressure to his shoulder.  Finally, the sculptor saw 

the Buddha block!  The Buddha block lay within 

himself!  And he began to smile broadly.” 

 

Perhaps not a Buddha block but a Jesus block 

needs to be found and released from within us as 

his followers!  May it be so for you and I! 

 

Brian 

Pippin the Christmas Pig 

I think we would all agree that our Christmas 

Pageant "Pippin the Christmas Pig" was a 

wonderful success. I would once again, like to 

express my appreciation to the Youth for making 

it possible for the children to have the experience 

of performing in a Christmas Pageant. Their 

enthusiastic approach was contagious and made it 

a most enjoyable experience for everyone. What 

wonderful mentors we have! Many thanks to all 

involved...too many to mention but you know 

who you are and I truly thank you all for your 

support. A special thank you to our cast and crew 

for a tremendous job and our audience for their 

exuberant help with our snowstorm. Well done! 

 

Lisa and Rozlyn 
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Hats off. . . . . . 

To Bev Morgan for having her heartwarming 

painting, Snow on the Rock, gracing the cover 

page of the December 25th issue of the Etobicoke 

Guardian, a fitting conclusion to Bev’s December 

art exhibit and sale in Room 15 at Bloordale. 

To Matthew Barrett for receiving an Etobicoke 

Centre Community Recognition Award from M.P.P 

Yvan Baker at his New Year’s Levee on January 

11, 2015. The award recognized all Matthew’s 

volunteer work and responsibility for Scouts 

Canada, including the 401st troop at Bloordale 

and beyond. 

Congratulations and best wishes for continued 

success to both Bev and Matthew, in sharing their 

time, inspiration and talents with Bloordale and 

the surrounding communities. 

Brian’s Book Review 

Unbroken: A World War II Story of Survival, 

Resilience and Redemption by Laura Hillenbrand, 

(Random House, N.Y., 2010) 

I don’t think I’ve ever received a book for 

Christmas that so engaged me, unexpectedly and 

delightfully, as was my experience with Unbroken.  

I received it Christmas day, started it Boxing Day, 

and finished it – well over 400 pages! – two days 

later!   

The writing and the story of Louis Zamperini’s life 

are a perfect blend of compelling drama, and the 

book, with strong elements of the power of faith 

and forgiveness, as well as an iron and 

undefeatable will in the midst of grim hardship, is 

an unforgettable testament to the resilience of one 

human being’s mind, body, and spirit.   

It’s been made into a movie, with a pre-Christmas 

release, but the book tells whole chunks of Louis’ 

story that the movie couldn’t, and it’s all gripping 

from start to finish.  Do yourself a favour and buy 

this book that tells an amazing tale of endurance, 

determination, comradery, and the power of hope 

beyond hope. 

Brian 

Scout Leaders Matthew Barrett and  Johnathan 

Mcavoy  Receive Community Service Award  

Snow on the Rock by Bev Morgan 

pancake Supper 

The Pancake Supper returns to Bloordale United 

Church  on  
Shrove Tuesday Feb. 17, 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come any time between 5:15 pm and 7:00 pm  
 

$7.00  /  $4.00 for Children under 12 

A Bloordale Community Event 
All are welcome, bring  your friends and neighbours 

 

 

For  further information / tickets call Susan 416-524-9281 (h) or  

416-621-8050 (w) or Julia 416-622-6309 (h). 
 

Some additional volunteers  are  still needed to assist with clean 
up and breakdown. To volunteer please use the sign-up sheet 

outside  the gym or call Susan 

Mark Your Calendars: 
 

Sunday Feb 22, 2015 

Scout Sunday Worship Service 
 

Saturday May 9th, 2015 

The Social and Fundraising Committee present: 

2nd Annual Afternoon Tea & Art at Bloordale 
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Other Church Conversations Committee  

 

The Other Church Conversations Committee was 

established in 2013 to carry out discussions with 

other churches in our area concerning the future 

of the United Church in our area five to ten years 

down the road.  It has been estimated that ap-

proximately one third of congregations of the 

United Church will cease to exist five years from 

now.  Most congregations are experiencing an ag-

ing and declining membership and are struggling 

financially.  Congregations are also having difficul-

ty carrying out their functions due to aging and 

less able human resources.  Despite leasing facili-

ties to other groups most congregations have ex-

pensive underutilized assets. It was decided to 

restrict our discussions to St James and Richview, 

churches that we have already been cooperating 

with for some time. 
 

We have now had four meetings with our partner 

churches.  The first three have focused on what is 

causing the decline in our church attendance and 

what we can do about it.  All three congregations 

are having, to various degrees the problems re-

ferred to above and there was agreement that 

changes are needed to ensure their future five to 

ten years down the road.  
 

Areas identified for discussion were: 

Effective leadership 

Model Change 

Bureaucracy and leadership 

Activity Conflict/ Lifestyles 
 

The fourth meeting started with a re-look at what 

each member saw as the purpose of our discus-

sions.  Was the ultimate aim some form of amal-

gamation?  I believe that there was general 

agreement that the current situations of our three 

churches was not sustainable and some form of 

amalgamation was inevitable in the future.  It was 

also felt by most that our congregations were not 

ready for a major change at this time.  The sus-

tainability issue was not yet clear in their minds 

and many are still wed to their own congrega-

tions.  

 

It was agreed that we should continue to work 

toward getting the congregations to know each 

other better as this would be necessary for the 

success of any future consolidation.  

 

The issue of model change has not been dealt 

with at this time. 

 

The following activities were accepted as begin-

ning steps to bring the congregations closer to-

gether and encourage closer relationships: 

 

 Youth Choir 

 Youth mission trip 

 Worshiplude, January 2015 in Ottawa 

 The Group 

 Fun-Seekers 

 Attendance of youth as a group attend-

ing the National Youth Conference. 
 

It was also thought that the three churches could 

cooperate on providing more options for worship, 

for example a shared late night service on Christ-

mas Eve.   

 

 The success of these joint activities requires a 

“champion” from each church.  Julia Stavreff will 

be the “champion” for Bloordale. Each “champion” 

will ensure that the other congregations are made 

aware of activities which could be of interest to 

them and each congregation is encouraged to at-

tend activities at the other congregations so as to 

get to know their members.  

 

Jim Donaghy 

Chair, Tri-Church Discussions Committee 

Join us as we go to see 
 

Angela Lansbury in 
Noel Coward’s Blithe Spirit 

at the Princess of Wales Theatre 

 

 

 

 
  

 

300 King Street West, Toronto 

(West of University Avenue) 
 

Wednesday Feb 25, 2015  8:00 pm, 

Tickets: $89 or $71, (centre orchestra) 

(regular prices $115, or  $93) 

Carpooling Available 

For further information and tickets contact 

Julia 416-622-6309 (h) / 416-621-8050 (w)  

 

Thank you for a Wonderous Choir Cantata! 

Our choir, with guest pianist Erika Reiman and 

under Mervin’s direction, offered us a wonderful 

Cantata on December 21st and we say “Thank 

you” for all your efforts! 
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BLOORDALE ANNIVERSARY AWARDS FOR 2015  

CALL FOR NOMINEES 

For the last three years we’ve bestowed upon 

three people the Annual Anniversary Awards, as a 

way of recognizing the significant contribution 

that our members make to both the church and 

the community.  Below are listed the previous 

recipients, and the award description: 

 

The Bloordale Outstanding Service Award 

The Bloordale Outstanding Service Award is given 

to a member in recognition of long-term, 

distinguished service to Bloordale United Church.  

The award may be only bestowed once to an 

individual, who must have been a member for at 

least ten years. 

Previous recipients:  

Grace Everett, Joan Hollowell, Ross Prout 
 

The Bloordale Community Service Award 

The Bloordale Community Service Award is given 

to remarkable people who put service at the 

center of their lives, making a significant 

contribution to the surrounding community.  The 

award may only be bestowed once to an 

individual. 

Previous recipients:  

Bill Alexander, Jack Lovatt. Jim Donaghy 
 

THE BLOORDALE VISION AND MISSION AWARD 

The Bloordale Vision and Mission Award is given 

to a person who has offered significant leadership 

in the past year toward achieving our vision and 

mission goals and objectives.  The award may 

only be bestowed once to an individual. 

Previous receipients:  

John Pauksens, Julia Stavreff, Norman Dundas 
 

Please consider nominees for 2015 and give your 

recommendations to Julia Stavreff (416-622-

6309), by February 23rd.  We will be presenting 

the award winners at our 57th Anniversary Dinner 

We meet every second Wednesday evening of 

each month with agenda and times announced at 

the beginning of worship two Sundays before, 

plus noted in the Sunday Bulletins.  

Our first meeting for 2015 was on Wednesday, 

January 14th, with the agenda being to learn to 

relax with breathing exercises and learn more 

about our breathing space with our guest speaker 

Linda Delfin.   

February’s meeting is our Valentine’s Day dinner 

celebration on Wednesday, February 11th at 6 pm 

at the Queensway Mandarin. Buffet dinner with 

the cost of $21.95 per adult and $17.60 for the 

lucky seniors over the age of 65 plus tax.  Please 

let us know that you’re coming by signing the 

sheet posted in the hall next to Room 15 across 

from the gym.  Car pooling will be available. 

 If you have any questions, thoughts or ideas you 

would like to share for one of our future 

gatherings please contact me at (416) 695-1204 

and I would be happy to talk to you in person. 

Please come out and join us by becoming one of 

The Group!! 

Debbie Cauch-McIntosh 

__________________________________ 

Happy New Year from The Group! 

The Group welcomes all women of all ages of 

Bloordale UC to come together to be empowered, 

to socialize, to participate with having fun getting 

to know one another better. It’s an evening 

once/month with various formats, including 

discussions of a wide variety, different activities 

like shows or dinners out, and always includes 

many laughs with great friends. 

There’s a Song in My Heart 

Ecumenical Hymn Sing at St Clement’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At  7 pm on Sunday January 25th Brian, Mervin 

and our Choir will be joining with St. Clement 

Catholic Church for an evening of ecumenical 

music, as we share in prayer, hymns, some 

shared anthems and some separate selections. 

 

 

 

This neighbourly evening of music, called There’s 

a Song in My Heart, will be at St. Clement’s, 

just west of us on Bloor Street, and will be a great 

opportunity to raise our voices in praise, celebrate 

the ecumenical spirit, and join in a reception 

together following the singing.  Plan on joining us 

in their beautiful sanctuary in you can. 
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Brrr!  It’s cold outside! 

Not as cold as 2014, but when we snuggle into 

our warm beds, we should take a moment to give 

thanks for our good fortune to have shelter from 

the wind and the cold. 

According to their web site, the “Out of the Cold” 

program was initiated in 1987 by the students of 

St. Michael’s School with the support and 

guidance of Sister Susan Moran of the Order of 

Our Lady of Perpetual Sorrow.  The program was 

established after a group of students befriended a 

homeless man who had frequented the area near 

the school.  In 1986, the homeless man, named 

George, died on the street.  The knowledge that 

someone could die of cold on a street in Toronto 

brought people together to take action.  Sister 

Susan Moran, Father John Murphy and Rev. Canon 

John Erb, with the help of St. Michael’s High 

School made arrangements to provide for a 

location, food and volunteers for the homeless.  A 

small storefront on St. Clair Avenue was opened 

on January 15, 1987.   

Sister Susan began connecting with various faith 

groups across the City of Toronto to broaden the 

program.  The idea quickly caught on and, to 

date, there are now 19 various faith groups in our 

city that provide this much needed service.  From 

this humble beginning, “Out of the Cold” has 

spread throughout the City and many other cities 

across Canada. 

Bloordale United Church has supported this 

program at All Saints Kingsway Anglican Church 

for many years and we will continue this service 

on Friday February 27, 2015.  We prepare and 

deliver the stew and cole slaw, supplemented by 

pies, ice cream, and lunch ingredients.  Then 

some of our volunteers, including our youth, set 

to work, assembling sandwiches, bagging lunches, 

cutting pies.  Stews are kept warm in the ovens, 

and the rest of our volunteers manage the hot 

meal in the kitchen, passing the steaming bowls, 

with some side salad, to the regular dedicated 

servers in the evening.  Through experience, 

these servers have gotten to know some of the 

guests and can make them more comfortable.  

Bloordale volunteers clean up the kitchen before 

heading for “The Muddy Duck” for their own meal. 

Last year, we fed 103 people over the evening; 20 

stayed overnight and were able to leave with a 

bagged lunch and subway tokens.  The numbers 

were higher earlier in the winter, so we were 

prepared for more.  Nothing is wasted, however. 

Homelessness is complex and people still die on 

the streets.  Many others have accepted help 

from the services available. 

Please consider a donation of money for food and 

subway tokens, or, your time for preparation, 

delivery, or service at the All Saints Kingsway 

Anglican Church (NE corner of Bloor & Prince 

Edward Dr.) on Feb. 27.  Thank you. 

Dana Bach (416-626-3584.  

dbachtoronto@gmail.com) 

Out of the Cold Coordinator 
     for Outreach. 

Updated Library Cart  

Visit the library cart and check out new 

selections! 

The library cart has been updated and will 

continue to be available in the gym during coffee 

hour after church. New adult and children’s 

books have been added and we will continue to 

update it over coming months. Books are 

available for borrowing and we ask that you sign 

the list attached to the cart.  

Please provide any thoughts or comments as we 

are interested in keeping this resource current 

and relevant. Consider if there are particular 

topics or subject areas you would like to explore 

for which we could provide books or other 

resources. If you have suggestions that you 

think would be suitable we would love to hear 

from you.  

You are also invited to submit comments or 

short reviews that we could include in the 

Bloorbeat to highlight selections available. 

Please speak to Lynne Lawrence or Diane 

Mulholland if you have comments or suggestions 

or if you have an interest in helping out with this 

resource. 

Diane Mullholland 

__________________________________ 

Week of Prayer for Christian Unity 

Pulpit Exchange on January 25th 

Each year the last full week of January is observed 

by numerous denominations and churches as the 
Week of Prayer for Christian Unity.  This year the 

local Ministerial has planned a pulpit exchange, on 

Jan 25th. So on that Sunday Brian will be 

preaching at Renforth Baptist Church, and the 

preacher at Bloordale will be Rev. John Tenyenhuis, 
the pastor at Rehoboth Fellowship Christian 

Reformed Church on Burnamthorpe Rd. 
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Bloordale’s popular Craft Night for Kids is 

returning Friday evenings, Jan23 to Feb13, 2015, 

6:30 pm to 8:00 p.m. It is geared for children 

Ages 4-10, but older siblings can  also  participate 

as assistant craft leaders  

The cost is $3.00 per Friday or $10.00 for all 4 

classes. 

We need some additional adult and youth 

volunteers  to help run the program. If you would 

like to volunteer for any evening(s) talk to Julia at 

416-622-6309. Come up with your own craft 

ideas , or we will provide one for you.  

Perfect for high school volunteer credits! 

Children’s Craft Night 2015 

Church Gallery Update 
 

We have featured two artists thus far in our new 

church gallery in Room 15, Anne Noble in October 

and Bev Morgan in December.  We are so pleased 

and encouraged with the level of support and 

interest shown by our own church members and 

also by outside visitors to the church and /or 

gallery.   Thanks to all for making this a 

worthwhile venture.  Your kind comments and 

purchases were most appreciated and welcomed 

by both artists.  A gallery fund has been 

established and is growing to a healthy sum based 

on the commissions received.  

 

Our third artist, Alan Horne, will be featured 

during the month of February, with the show 

being launched on Sunday Feb.8 at 12:00 noon. 

New Ceiling Fans, Speakers, and Carpets 

 

Please take a moment to check out the new  ceiling 

fans  in the gym .  Thanks to UCW for purchasing the 

fans and also to Bruce Jackson, Kashi Ramsahai, 

John Pauksens, and Rob Pauksens for installing 

them. 

Thanks to Kashi Ramsahi, Bruce Jackson, John 

Pauksens, and Andrew Perry for installing new 

speakers in the sanctuary. The new  speakers are 

mounted in the circular overhead speaker cabinet 

and  were needed to offset extra feedback resulting 

from  our new polished concrete floor. 

Our new sanctuary aisle carpets have been funded by 

the Memorial Committee, with donations made in the 

memory of :  Ed Jankus, Barbara Brown, Fred 

Gunther, Dawn Legge, Will McDermott, Anne 

Nakagawa, Ben Sakamoto and Ruth Sakamoto. 

United Church Women 

On Jan 27 the UCW are going to Beachwood 

Retirement Home for lunch and a tour. We will 

meet at the church at 12:15 p.m. for car pooling. 

Other ladies wishing to go  with us to Beechwood 

please call Joan Hollowell at 416-621-3641. 

 

We will celebrate St. Patrick’s day, March 17, with 

lunch and cards. Invite your friends. Cost $15. 

Door Prizes! 

__________________________________ 

 

In Memorium 
 

Laura Enid Marguerite Whatmough 

March 1, 1920 - November 9, 2014 

 

Stuart (Stu) McNair 
July 20, 1938 - November 13, 2014 

 

Leslie Di Rado 

July 22, 1957 - December 24, 2014 

Painting by Alan Horne 

Thank you from the Youth Group 

Thank you  from the Youth to everyone who 

supported our Christmas Card Sales.  We raised 

$71 dollars for Gifts with Vision! 
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Bloordale Outreach & Social Action Report 

It’s fair to ask, if only for a little navigation check, 

what is it that we do?  What does “outreach” 

involve? 

For Bloordale, it means, in part, direct financial 

and moral support for eleven organizations that 

address serious and urgent needs in our 

community and beyond.  They include shelters for 

women, support for homeless youth, the St. 

James food basket, refugee work, advocacy for 

social justice through Kairos, and other efforts.  It 

means reaching into our pockets to find $8,000.00 

or more a year.  It means rolling up our sleeves 

and doing work for the Mitten Tree during Advent 

and for the “Out of the Cold” dinner at All Saints, 

the latter to happen February 27. It also means 

seizing the opportunity to meet other needs or to 

advocate appropriately as new issues or problems 

arise.  In short, it means being alert to need and 

responding actively, not passively. 

In his sermon of December 28, 2014, Brian spoke 

to the story of Simeon and Anna and the concept 

of “waiting for God”.  Yes, it is difficult to wait for 

God, particularly if we are passive.  But Brian 

presented us with the challenge to be active 

Christians, to follow God’s way and strive to make 

a difference in our society and in our world.  He 

cited the striking example of Martin Luther King 

Jr. when some clergy urged him to go slowly and 

to press for human rights less aggressively.  Mr. 

King replied that human progress is not inevitable.  

Indeed, “it comes through the tireless efforts of 

men and women willing to be co- workers with 

God, and without hard work, time itself becomes 

an ally of the forces of social stagnation.  We 

must use time creatively, in the knowledge that 

the time is always ripe to do right.” So if we ask 

why we do outreach, we have our answer, clearly 

put. 

Alas, we must always note that our best efforts do 

not always capture the results we hope for.  We 

recently found that the Pusuma family, whom we 

supported while in sanctuary in a nearby United 

Church, were obliged to leave the country by 

Canadian authorities before their unjust situation 

could be resolved.  They were, in fact, deported 

back to their homeland, where they are now 

threatened and scared.  Efforts continue to get 

them to safety, so there is still hope.   

In the words of the church committee that aided 

in sanctuary, “We strongly believe that every 

voice raised in the name of justice matters.  That 

small acts of kindness and generosity matter.   

That shared meals, shared laughter, and shared 

stories can transcend the borders of faith, 

ethnicity and language to build a community that 

can and will bring about a more compassionate 

society.” 

And so we carry on as we are called to do. The 

Outreach & Social Action Committee thanks you 

and commends you for your ongoing generosity 

and good works. 
 

Roy Harvey, Chair 

 

Bloordale United Church  
57th Anniversary Dinner 

and Silent Auction 
  

Sunday   March 8,  2015 , at the  Church  
 

Reception at 5:00 pm 

Fully catered sit-down  dinner starting at 5:45 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Salad, Rolls, Choice of  Entree 
Tea or Coffee and Cookies 

Cash Bar :  beer, wine, soft drinks 

 

Friends and Family welcome  

 

Tickets: $40.00 (includes tax and tip)  
Special rates available for children 

 

Free Parking, Wheelchair Accessible,  
call if you need a ride 

 

For  further information / tickets 
call Julia 416-621-8050 (w) or 416-622-6309 (h). 

Silent Auction Contributions 

Please think about what you would like to 

contribute for the Silent Auction at our 57th 

Anniversary Dinner. Some suggestions include: 

Theatre tickets, sports tickets, original artwork, baking, 

baby sitting, cottage rentals, bed and breakfast, gift 

certificates. 

Proceeds go to Bloordale Programmes. For further 

information talk to Vanessa Mitchell or any  Social 

and Fundraising Committee member. 
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Upcoming Events Summary 

 

(Further  details elsewhere in this Bloorbeat) 

Friday January 23rd – Craft Night I 

Sunday, January 25th – Joint Choirs at St. 

Clement Catholic Church, 7 p.m. 

Tuesday January 27th – UCW meets in the 

afternoon 

Friday January 30th – Craft Night II 

Friday February 6th – Craft Night III 

Wednesday February 11th – The Group meets 

Friday February 13th – Craft Night IV 

Tuesday February 17th – Shrove Tuesday/

Pancake Supper 

Friday February 20th – Movie night with Brian 

Sunday February 22nd – Scout Sunday 

Tuesday February 24th – UCW meets in the 

afternoon 

Wednesday February 25th – Outing to see 

Blithe Spirit at Princess of Wales Theatre 

Friday February 27th – Bloordale Participation in 

“Out of the Cold” 

Sunday March 1st – Annual Congregational 

Meeting (after church service) 

Sunday March 8th – 57th Anniversary Dinner, 

with Silent Auction 

Wednesday March 11th – The Group meets 

Tuesday March 17th – UCW Card Party 

BLOORBEAT PUBLICATION SCHEDULE 

Following is the publication schedule and the 
deadlines for submissions for upcoming issues 
through May 2015 

  Publication  Submission 
      Date    Deadline 

    2015 

  
 Mar 22        Mar 13 
 May 10        May1 

Pastoral Care Committee Seminar on 

Dementia 

 

 What is ‘dementia’?   

 What are the signs of Alzheimer 

Disease?   

 Dementia?  Can it be prevented?    

 Are there different kinds of dementia?   

 How best to care for someone with 

dementia?   

 Is memory loss dementia?   

 What is cognitive disorder?    

 Where do I go for help?   

 

If you have ever wondered about these things, as 

the Pastoral Care Committee has, you will want to 

mark your calendar and plan to attend a special 

event coming in March.  

  

  

Guest speaker...  

 KARI QUINN-HUMPHREY,  

 ALZHEIMER SOCIETY TORONTO 

will offer an overview of Alzheimer’s Disease and 

dementia and answer questions. 

 

 

Also, a screening of the award-winning film… 

ALIVE INSIDE : A STORY OF MUSIC AND MEMORY 

 

The film documents the near miraculous effects of 

music on those suffering from Alzheimer Disease 

and dementia and is the story behind the 

Alzheimer Society’s “Music & Memory iPod Project” 

from which, at least one member of our 

congregation, is already benefiting.   

 

This timely, and not-to-be-missed event, will be 

an opportunity to learn, ask questions, make 

contact and be informed.   

 

When:  Tuesday, March 24th 

Time:  1:00-3:30 p.m. 

Where: Bloordale United Church      

            sanctuary. 

 

Further info?  Speak to any member of the 

Pastoral Care Committee: 

Fay Cole, Helen & Bob Hitchcock, Nelsona 

Dundas, Joan Hollowell, Shirley Jankus, Sylvia 

Williams, Connie Wright 

 

And... by sharing this with the wider community, 

you will be helping us to advertise.  Thank you!  
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Bloorbeat is published 5 times a year by 
the Communications Committee of  

Bloordale United Church 
4258 Bloor St. W. 

Etobicoke ON  M9C 1Z7 

(416) 621-1710 

Email: bloordale@bellnet.ca 
Website: www.bloordale.ca 

Committee Chair  John Pauksens 
   Editor John Pauksens 

Distribution Coordinators  Joan Hollowell 
    Shirley Scott 

BLOORBEAT ADVERTISING 

Would you like to advertise your business in 

Bloorbeat?  Prices per issue of Bloorbeat  are: 

Business card size     $ 20 

¼ page size              $ 40 

½ page size              $ 70 

To advertise, please call John Pauksens,  

416-622-6309  

or email pauksenj@rogers.com 


